Commissioners Ann Samsell, Nathan Philips and Larry Hedberg convened the road
district meeting on 4/12/23 and approved the minutes of the 1/23/23 meeting.

We discussed an upcoming all-member district meeting and social gathering. A
proposed date of 6/4/23 was reassessed pending determination of the location of said
meeting. The Trazone residence was discussed as they are new district members and
have constructed their new home on LeBleu Road. Nathan will contact the Trazones to
see if they are interested. Once the location and timing is confirmed, Larry will send a
“save the date” notice to members.

Larry reported that he followed up with Lane County about the dead trees at the
entrance to LeBleu Road at McBeth Road. The County Vegetation Crew Manager,
Chad McBride, indicated that a fuel reduction grant from the state is pending which
would fund addressing these dead trees along county roads in the entire corridor.
Timing is not known, but Larry will continue to follow.

Nathan reported that Bonnie Fick inquired to see if her son had made a dues payment,
(which was not the case). Larry will follow up with James Fick.

We discussed the need for crack sealing on the road. We decided to hire member, Jim
Bailey to complete this project later this summer as needed.

Ann Samsell is open to hosting future LBRD committee meetings and we discussed the
potential of opening up the commissioner’s meeting to all interested Road District
members in the future. The next meeting will not be open as we will need to set the
agenda of the all member meeting and social gathering.

The next commissioner’s meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, 5/31/23, 10:30 a.m. at
Ann’s house.



